
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 3 August 2006 

12. REPORT OF THE SHIRLEY/PAPANUI COMMUNITY BOARD’S YOUTH DEVELOPMENT SUB 
COMMITTEE 

 
 The Board received the report of its Youth Development Sub Committee which met on 21 June 2006, 

and resolved to adopt the following recommendations: 
 
 1. YOUTH DEVELOPMENT FUND CRITERIA 
 
  That the following changes/additions (shown in italics) be made to the application form: 
 
 (a) Eligibility: 
 
 • Age groups 12-25 years (no change). 
 
 • Individuals and groups can apply (no change). 
 
 • Multiple applications from members of the same team must be presented as a 

group application. 
 
 • Projects must have obvious benefits for the young person and, if possible, the 

wider community (no change). 
 
 • Applications can be made at any time, but limited to one application per annum. 
 
 • Ideally, applications should be received six weeks before funding is required. 
 
 • Urgent applications will be considered. 
 
 • Retrospective applications will not be considered. 
 
 • The Board’s decision will be final and there will be no right of appeal. 
 
  In terms of group applications, it was acknowledged that it would be up to staff to follow 

up on individual applications where it was indicated the applicant belonged to a team, as 
it would be possible that other individual applications would be forthcoming.  In that case, 
staff preparing the report would speak with the team coach in terms of that person putting 
a group application together. 

 
  Individual needs will be assessed as part of the Board’s criteria (without being stated on 

the application form). 
 
 (b) That the wording on the Declaration pertaining to the application form be changed to 

state “Once I have completed the project, I understand that I will be invited to report back 
to the community board…..” . 

 
 2. FUNDING FOR 2006/07 
 
  The Board allocated $25,000 for 2006/07 for its Sport and Recreation Fund which also includes 

the Youth Development Fund. 
 
  The Committee recommended the following split to the Board’s Sport and Recreation Fund for 

2006/07: 
 
 • Youth Development Fund   $10,000 
 • Sport and Recreation Fund   $15,000 
 
 (a) That all Youth Development Fund recipients be presented with a Certificate of 

Achievement when reporting back to the Board.  In this regard it was noted that an 
afternoon tea is scheduled for Youth Development Fund recipients to report back at 4.00 
pm on 10 August 2006. 

 
 


